
   

 
 

DATE:  February 11, 2019  
 

AGENDA ITEM # 3 

 
TO: Environmental Commission 
 
FROM: Sarah Henricks, Interim Staff Liaison 
 
SUBJECT: Review and discuss Los Altos Community Foundation Environmental Education 

Fund 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
 
Review and take action, as appropriate, on funds available through the Los Altos Community 
Foundation Environmental Education Fund 
 
 
BACKGROUND 
In November 2003, the Los Altos Community Foundation, LACF, entered into a Donor Advised 
Fund Agreement with the Los Altos Environmental Commission (formerly the Los Altos 
Environmental Committee) for the purposes of creating and maintaining an Environmental 
Education fund, “the Fund”. The Fund is maintained and administered by LACF and was initially 
created for the purpose of funding the reprinting of the Trees of Los Altos booklet. Upon an initial grant 
of $1,000 by LACF, the fund received donations from the public to aid in the printing and distribution 
of the Trees booklet. The books were printed and distributed, though LACF reports hundreds of copies 
remaining in storage. The current balance of the account is $3,528 and is to be used specifically for 
“environmental education”.  
 
DISCUSSION 
LACF has informed the City that the $3,528 balance remains available for environmental education 
efforts. The Environmental Commission has the authority to make recommendations to LACF for 
disbursement of the funds. 
 
At the January 14, 2019 meeting, the Environmental Commission discussed potential uses for the 
environmental education fund. The Commission determined that a brainstorming session would help 
determine potential uses for the funds and directed Commissioners to bring ideas to the February 
meeting. The Commissioners will share their ideas and begin to narrow the focus of the environmental 
education fund. 
 
Attachments: 
None 
  


